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Thursday 25th June 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As we prepare for transition of the children from their current year group to their new 

one in September, we are pleased to inform you about the year group teaching teams 

and class allocations for next year. Please see the tables below for information about 

your child’s class teacher and year group teaching teams from September 2020.  

 

We are still waiting for further details and guidance from the DFE about what the 

expectations of provision in school will be from September. However, at this stage we 

are planning for all of the children to return and to be working in full class bubbles.  We 

anticipate that these bubbles will socially isolate from each other in the same way that 

they do now in bubbles of 15 children. We will send confirmation of arrangements and 

share more detailed information and practical details in due course.  

 

There are many alternative transition and induction activities currently being organised 

this year in place of the usual transition day, which unfortunately will not be possible 

due to the current health and safety procedures. These will all be communicated via 

your year group communications and Seesaw/Tapestry - please look out for them. We 

are aware that many of you will be concerned about curriculum learning while not all 

the children have been in school. Please be assured that we are developing specific 

curriculum plans to address any missed learning and that we will work together with 

you in the Autumn term to ensure our ‘catch up’ curriculum planning and provision is 

as successful as possible. 

 

As you will see, we have a few staffing changes this September. We are delighted to 

welcome Mrs Hall back from maternity leave this July and Mrs Summersgill from this 

September. As they return, Mrs D’Arcy will begin her maternity leave in August and 

we wish her all the very best for the year ahead. We also have some changes to our 

Head of Year posts. Mrs Shaughnessy has now begun her maternity leave and Mrs 

Noden has decided to take a break from her leadership role this year due to family 

reasons. Mrs Noden will be joining the Year 5 team and will job share a class with Mrs 

Green, who is also an excellent teacher and joined our team earlier this year. We are 

very pleased to welcome Mrs Willetts to the leadership team, as she becomes Head 

of Year 3 from this September.  

 



After 10 successful years teaching at Beaver Road, Miss Jackson has decided that 

this is the year to seek a teaching position much nearer to where she lives in Cheshire 

West with her young family. She has been appointed to a teaching post in a School in 

Davenham starting in September, and we wish her every success as she continues 

her career there. Miss Jackson will be missed by us all, but we would like to take this 

opportunity to thank her for all she has given to Beaver Road during her time here. Mr 

Thompson has also made the decision to resign from his Year 4 teaching post this 

Summer, and we wish him all the best with his next adventures. We are thrilled to 

welcome Mr Crone to Beaver Road and to our Year 5 team this September. Mr Crone 

is a very experienced teacher and already feels part of our team as we prepare for 

September. You will find out more about your child’s teachers for next year and 

communication from them through our remote transition arrangements.  

 

We look forward to welcoming all the children back to school in September and 

working with you to support and prepare them for the next year of their schooling. For 

any other questions or queries, please contact your child’s current teacher, Mrs Byrne, 

Mr Davenport or myself through the school office.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Liz Hardy 

 
Headteacher 
 

 

Year Group Teams and Classes 2020-2021 

 

Nursery Class Teachers 

September 2020 

Free Runners Class – Mrs H Silva (Head of Nursery) 

Story Weavers Class – Miss J Lowe   

Peacemakers Class – Miss S Richmond 

Teaching Assistant team working across Nursery 

Mrs C Breheny /Mrs C Jarrett,  Mrs A Kirkham/Mrs J Cook, Vacancy 

 

Reception Class Teachers 

September 2020 

Lion Class – Miss E Holmes (Head of Reception) 

Monkey Class – Miss H Thomas 

Tiger Class – Ms T Jackson 

Giraffe Class – Mrs C Moran 

Elephant Class – Miss L Vaughan 

Teaching Assistant team working across Reception 

Mrs D Kelly, Miss K Fitzpatrick, Miss H Payton, Mrs K Jenkinson, Miss D Panchel                                  

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Current Class Teachers Year 1 Class Teachers in September 

2020 

Reception Tiger Class – Ms T Jackson Year 1OB – Miss K O’Brien (Head of Year 1) 

 Reception Lion Class – Mrs H Silva Year 1R –  Mrs C Rafferty  

Reception Elephant Class – Miss L 

Vaughan 

 Year 1W – Miss M Waterhouse  

Reception Giraffe Class – Mrs C Moran Year 1B –  Ms C Blairs   

Reception Monkey Class – Miss N 

Cunningham  

Year 1C – Miss N Cunningham 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 1 

Mrs S Herbert, Mrs M Shaw, Mrs T Thompson, Mrs M Pitt, Mrs J Woolf,     

Vacancy  

 

Current Class Teachers Year 2 Class Teachers in September 

2020 

Year 1W – Miss M Waterhouse  Year 2D Miss B Duffy (Head of Year 2) 

Year 1O’B – Miss K O’Brien Year 2J – Miss E Judd 

Year 1KL - Mrs E Lowe/Mrs R Kershaw Year 2KL –  Mrs R Kershaw/ Mrs E Lowe 

Year 1 H – Miss H Thomas Year 2HS – Mrs G Hall/ Mrs L Summersgill 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 2 

Mrs M Halai, Mrs K Locke, Miss S Ahmed 

Current Class Teachers Year 3 Class Teachers in September 

2020 

Year 2W – Mrs S Willetts Year 3W – Mrs S Willetts (Head of Year 3) 

Year 2D – Miss B Duffy   Year 3JB – Mrs J Burrows / Mrs J Jeacock 

Year 2J – Miss E Judd Year 3M – Miss K Marrett 

Teaching Assistant working across Year 3 

Miss A Zealey, Mrs P Roache, Mrs A Ahmed, Miss V Novak, 

Current Class Teachers Year 4 Class Teachers in September 

2020 

Year 3N – Mrs L Noden Year 4SM – Mrs R Sameer-Mour (Head of 

Year 4) 

Year 3M – Miss K Marrett Year 4M – Miss C McVittie 

Year 3JB – Mrs J Burrows/Mrs J Jeacock  Year 4W – Mr T Walsh 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 4 

Miss K Wood 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ARTICLE 29 (goals of education) Education must develop every 
child’s personality, talents and abilities to the full. It must 
encourage the child’s respect for human rights, as well as 
respect for their parents, their own and other cultures, and the 
environment.   

 
 

Current Class Teachers Year 5 Class Teachers in September 

2020 

Year 4SM – Mrs R Sameer-Mour Year 5R – Mrs S Reding (Head of Year 5) 

Year 4M – Miss C McVittie Year 5NG – Mrs L Noden/Mrs J Green 

Year 4T – Mr D Thompson Year 5T – Mr D Crone 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 5 

Mrs L Garvey, Mrs A Jones, Miss U Sumner, Mrs K Pang, Miss O Smart 

Current Class Teacher Year 6 Class Teacher in September 

2020 

Year 5R – Mrs S Reding Year 6T – Mrs N Turner (Head of Year 6) 

Year 5B – Miss C Blairs & Mr M Haygarth Year 6H – Mr M Haygarth 

Year 5JD – Miss V Jackson / Mrs L D’Arcy Year 6B – Mr D Berry 

Teaching Assistant team working across Year 6 

Mrs Z Khan, Mrs T Weaver 


